Neighbourhood planning meeting 26th January 2016 – Agenda

Leader: Tom Windle 

Location:  Fisherman’s reading room (Inner Hope)

Date: Tuesday 26th January       

 Time: 7:30 pm

	Item / Topic
	Timing
	Format

Presentation = PR

Discussion = DI

Q&A  = Q/A
	Purpose
Inform

Educate

Elucidate  / enlighten 
	Required Outcome

Understanding

agreement
decision
	Future actions
	Who, When

	Questionnaire content
	20 mins
	PR / DI 
	To understand, discuss and get agreement on final questionnaire content
	Decision required to complete questionnaire
	Create final copy
	Tom Windle + assistants

	Project plan 
	15 mins
	PR
	To inform and agree on timing / roles / process
	Refine existing document
	Maintain and update plan
	To be decided

	Questionnaire distribution – how?
	15 mins
	DI 
	Develop a process, paper, email spreadsheet / document
	Consideration / decision
	Finalise distribution methodology
	To be decided

	Voting procedures?
	10 mins
	DI
	Survey recipients? 

Residents – electors

2nd  Home owners

Parish workers / Electoral roll
	Understanding of levels of contribution and ability to influence
	Generate a voting procedure
	All to agree

	Requirement and use of funds
	10 mins
	DI
	To determine requirement for and use of funds
	Consideration / decision
	Acquire necessary funds
	All to agree

	AOB
	
	
	
	
	
	


Notes on the meeting;

Attendees: Michael Clark, Peter Coates, Jon Cox, Paul Green, Joe Hart,  Jo Hocking, David Morris, Maz Morris, Graham Phillips, Mark Taylor, Alan Rundle, Carl Rundle, Pamela Windle, Tom Windle, Phil Worth.

Apologies: Jan Carter, Anne Rossiter, Clive Higgs.

Questionnaire:

The bulk of the meeting was spent discussing the contents of the questionnaire. Key observations were the need for additional questions concerning – (in no particular order):

1. The need to make all aware of the unique nature of the AONB – e.g. Should the Plan support positively the AONB status of the parish?  

2. Hope Cove’s harbour is a relatively unique asset and needs to be highlighted in the questionnaire e.g.  Should the Plan actively support the Harbour as a key parish asset? 
3. Are there strong feelings regarding the nature of potential developments and their location as ribbon developments. eg. Should the Plan respect the  villages of Hope and Galmpton and ensure they remain separated by fields. 

4. Questions strongly biased to residents – there is a need for more on local businesses. e.g Should the Plan endeavour to find  a site that would provide space for a business park within the parish? 

5. Re-design the questions on ‘Housing’. Explore the need for appropriate housing for locals and those that work in the parish. Also need to add a question about flats.This topic attracted a lot of comments. Mark Taylor and Jon Cox to make a recommendation.

6. The issue of ‘people’, an ageing population and the lack of younger parishioners was a heavily discussed theme, the question was do we want a ‘living community’ or a more balanced population.  e.g Do you consider that the parish has a reasonable age spread in the population? AND  Should the Plan seek to differentially attract young people in to the parish?   

It is hoped (by Tom) that the questionnaire would be finally agreed and available for distribution by mid to end February. 

Questionnaire distribution and return:
· The consensus was that the questionnaire would be best distributed as a paper survey. Creating an electronic or ‘PC’ based version would probably not make sufficient sense.  
· It was decided that the survey be circulated to following groups (subject to SHDC and Neighbourhood Planning policy / acceptance):
·  All those on the electoral roll, 
· Fulltime residents (each person over 18 to get a copy),
· 2nd home owners /part-time residents. One copy per household,
· Persons that have bona-fide employment in the parish. 
· All survey copies are to be uniquely numbered (for security reasons). The total number of questionnaires to be distributed is yet to be established. A copy of the electoral roll needs to be acquired as does a complete list of all resident types.  

· As and when the questionnaire is finalised and printed it will be distributed by local elves (as storks have not yet returned from their annual migration) or failing that volunteers from the steering group. 

· It is hoped that the completed questionnaires will be available for collection by the 18th April (two weeks after Easter). Collection points will be at the post offices in Galmpton and if requested by personal collection at the house.  

· During the survey time one or more open times will be held at the Village hall  and or the Reading Room to assist any persons requiring clarification. The dates and times to be agreed – but probably over the Easter vacation.

Final voting procedures 
· To be determined following consultation with SHDC to ensure compliance with legislation.

Project Plan  
· Very briefly examined but Tom expressed a wish that the whole process be completed by year end. There seemed to be general agreement but recognition that the process might take longer. 
Meeting finished at approx. 9:15 
